
LEBANON BOARD OF EDUCATION 

CURRICULUM SUBCOMMITTEE 

SPECIAL MEETING 

LEBANON MIDDLE SCHOOL CONFERENCE ROOM 

October 16, 2018, 5:00 P.M. 

 

MINUTES 

ATTENDANCE: 

 

PRESENT: Sarah Haynes, Maureen McCall, John Konow, Jason Nowosad 

 

ALSO PRESENT: Robert Angeli, Superintendent, Kathleen Mozak-Pezza, Curriculum Director, 

       Cheryl Biekert, Director of Pupil Services, Ann Birrell, LMHS Assistant Principal 
 

I. Call to Order 

 Chairperson, Sarah Haynes called the meeting to order at 5:00 P.M. 

 
II. Discuss updates on Senior Project 

A. Birrell presented a timeline for the review and revision of the senior  project.  The review 

is needed due to the changing graduation requirements for the Class of 2023 including the 

Senior Project be valued at one (1) credit.  The timeline showed that the  review and revisions 

would coincide with district work on Portrait of the Graduate and strategic planning, as well as 

the work of the high school staff coming into alignment with the revised New England 

Association of Schools and Colleges accreditation standards. 

 

III. Discuss, and possibly act on, social-emotional curriculum adoption 

 K. Mozak-Pezza and C. Biekert presented the suicide prevention curriculum for LES, LMS 

and LMHS.  At LES the curriculum is Gizmo’s Pawsome Guide to Mental Health and for LMS 

and LMHS the curriculum is Signs of Suicide. 

  

 Vote - Unanimous to bring social emotional curriculum to Board for a first reading. 

  

IV. Adjournment 

 Meeting adjourned at 5:48 P.M. 

 
Submitted by, 

Sarah Haynes, Chair 


